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All New Haven children, birth through 8 are healthy, safe, thriving in 
nurturing families and prepared to be successful lifelong learners.

Operations Committee Notes

Date: June 18, 2014

In attendance:  Sarah, Tina, Sandy, Galit, Stanley, Cyd, Evelyn, Gail

· Financial Report - the report dated 6/18/14 was distributed.  The spreadsheet will be updated to show that the Board of Ed gave the NHECC $20,000 and not $10,000 to use for PreK-3 expenses.  This amount can be carried forward to next year.

· Council Membership for 2014-2015 – Cyd noted that technically the terms of everyone currently on the Council are expired.  She will draft an email to current members that attend Council meetings regularly to see if they wish to stay on for another term. She will also draft an email to current Council members that missed 3 to 11 of the meetings to see if they want to be reappointed or if there is someone from their organization that could be a representative.  She will also go through the list we made at the last Operations Meeting to look at the least represented areas and see who we might want to be represented.

Cyd shared that both she and Jennifer agree that we do not need staggered terms for Council members since no one has expressed a desire to serve a term and get off.  There was discussion about the size of the Council and how big do we want it to be; this discussion also occurred at the May NHECC meeting.

We will be working with Laura Downs, via Graustein’s offer of technical assistance. The first phone call to discuss our work together is next week and will include the size of the Council.
There was considerable discussion about reaching out to new parents to work with us; the points made include:

· Can we put flyers out in School Readiness programs to recruit parents?

· Committee membership might be a good way to engage parents (as opposed to Council meetings)

· How many names/email addresses did we collect from WOYC attendance?

· Parents would need orientation around the budget and its presentation.

· Parents that were trained in PLTI would be good candidates because of the training;

· We want to meet parents’ needs for participating with us; 

· We should have a job description for parents to identify the talents and knowledge we are seeking; we also need to provide parents with a reason to participate t the Council level;

· Other communities also struggle with parent participation; some pay stipends, give Stop and Shop gift cards; Bridgeport has worked hard to provide mentorship, meetings at noon time in schools with lunch provided;

· Once we get parents involved the Council will change; parents communicate using their stories to inform us, using their perspective.

· We need the WHY before the HOW and the WHO
· NHECC Website: Update – Crista is working on the website, doing a great job.  In addition to reformatting she is revising a great deal of text to be more user friendly and more easily read. She will be putting up documents in pdf, including the Little Read Book Report.  The NHECC Plan form 2009 is already up on the website. Currently she waiting for input form Cyd and Jennifer.  Our goal is to get the website completed as soon as possible. 
· Results Scorecard Update – Gail will resend the link to look at the current Results Scorecard. She will ask for feedback about what we think is missing, what shouldn’t be there and any other feedback we have.
· July Council meeting agenda  (July 23, 2014) - it was reviewed and agreed upon
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